Workforce Investment Field Instruction (WIFI) No. 9-03

DATE:


June 21, 2004

TO:


Maryland WIA Grant Recipients

SUBJECT:

Limited English Proficiency (LEP) Policy Requirements

REFERENCES:
Section 188, Workforce Investment Act of 1998

Title 29 CFR Part 37 – Implementation of the Nondiscrimination   and Equal Opportunity Provisions of the Workforce Investment Act of 1998, Final Rule




Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended

BACKGROUND

INFORMATION:
A growing number of persons eligible for WIA program services or activities are limited English proficient (LEP) and may need services or information in a language other than English in order to be informed about or able to participate in a program or activity.  The WIA Nondiscrimination regulations require that, where a significant number or proportion of the population eligible to be served in the program are LEP, that grant recipients take reasonable steps to provide services and information in appropriate languages.

The federal government has also interpreted Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 to require oral language interpretation and translation of written materials where the population of LEP individuals in the eligible population reaches certain levels.  Additionally, State law requires State departments, agencies and programs to take reasonable steps to provide access to public services for individuals with limited English proficiency.

POLICY:
It is the policy of the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation that no qualified individual shall be denied equal and meaningful access to benefits or services provided by or through DLLR based on that individual’s inability or limited ability to communicate in English.  The DLLR policy directive on Limited English Proficiency is attached to this field instruction.

ACTION TO

BE TAKEN:
Local WIA grant recipients should use the attached policy directive as a guide to ensure that local policies on Limited English Proficiency allow individuals with limited English proficiency equal and meaningful access to benefits and services.

CONTACT

PERSON:
Vernon Brown, (410) 767-2400

EFFECTIVE

DATE:
Immediately

Patricia Crawford

Division of Workforce Development

Attachment

